
  May 11, 2021 

A Regular Meeting of the Board of Delta County Road Commissioners was held on Tuesday, May 11, 
2021 at 4:30 p.m. at the Main Office, 3000 32nd Avenue North, Escanaba, Michigan. The Board Meeting 
was accessible to the public via GoToMeeting Conference Call. 

Vice-Chairman Bjork called the meeting to order at 4:30 p.m., followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  

     PRESENT:  Vice-Chairman Randy Bjork, Commissioner Mark Asselin, Commissioner Dustin Stempki, & 
Commissioner Dennis Stanek.                                                     

     ABSENT:   Chairman Bob Aschbacher 

Vice-Chairman Bjork moved to approve the Agenda as printed. 

Vice-Chairman Bjork moved to approve the minutes of the April 27, 2021 Regular Meeting as proposed. 
 

Superintendent Dean Forslund and Mike Soderman gave a brief construction update. The crew is 
currently working in Baldwin Township grinding out some roads. We are getting ready for paving and 
crack sealing. District 2 has been prepping roads for seal coating that starts in July and they have been 
replacing culverts. Engineer Nancy Roseman gave an update on our major summer projects which 
included paving & that will begin next week.  
 

It was moved by Commissioner Stempki, seconded by Commissioner Asselin to approve Bills Payable 
Voucher No. 2572 in the amount of $160,498.53 & Payroll Voucher No. 69131 in the amount of 
$83,601.45 as presented and reviewed. 

Roll Call Vote: 
Commissioner Stanek 
Commissioner Stempki  
Vice-Chairman Bjork 
Commissioner Asselin 

It was moved by Commissioner Stanek, seconded by Commissioner Stempki to approve the 
Project/Material Agreement for Baldwin Township.  

Ayes – 4     Nays – 0 

Under Road Commissioner’s Comments, Commissioner Asselin briefly talked about the Great Lakes 
Council meeting that him and Commissioner Stempki attended last week. Electric vehicles for road 
commissions was discussed at the meeting. Commissioner Stempki discussed Covid relief money that is 
being shared across road commissions. Commissioner Stanek will be attending a MCRCSIP meeting this 
week & refunds are on the agenda to be discussed.  

     There being no further business to come before the board at this time, Vice-Chairman Bjork moved to 
adjourn the meeting at 4:49 pm. 

 

 

________________________________                            ________________________________                               

Randy Bjork, Vice-Chairman                              Chelse Pepin, Deputy County Clerk   


